Demand for Electronic PHRs Is Expected to Rise

BY DOUG BRUNK

SAN DIEGO — If you think that providing your patients with their own electronic personal health record is a waste of time and money, think again.

"If you can communicate more effectively with an online personal health record, then you're enhancing that physician-patient relationship to make sure that patients have the care that they need," Dr. Mark M. Simonian said at a meeting sponsored by Rady Children's Hospital and the American Academy of Pediatrics.

Dr. Simonian, executive member and past chair of the AAP's Council on Clinical Information Technology, explained that a personal health record (PHR) is accessed through the Internet and may be affiliated with the patient's physician, but it's under the primary control of the patient. "It's not a practice-based electronic medical record, but it's capable of being integrated with the elec-

tronic medical record," he noted.

The goal is to provide an Internet-based health record that coordinates lifelong health information and is accessible and portable. PHRs also may include integrated, secure physician-patient e-mail and online consultation, as well as automated disease management via medication or condition-specific "adherence" messages sent from the physician to the patient.

The AAP is now developing standards for PHRs. Dr. Simonian said that basic features should include information on foster care, birth history, and family history; insurance information; a list of allergies; and a record of medications, immunizations, and lab, image, and other studies.

"That is absolutely essential," said Dr. Simonian, who practices pediatrics in Clovis. Calif.

PHRs can be either standalone (portable) or tethered (not transferable from one provider or insurer to another).

Several free standalone PHR tools exist, such as Microsoft HealthVault (www.healthvault.com), Google Health (www.google.com/health), and Health Butler (www.healthbutler.com).

He said that he currently offers his patients a tethered PHR "that is only active as long as they're part of my practice. I'm talking to my vendor about allowing patients to access their PHR, even if they move to another provider."

While he noted that he expects increasing numbers of physicians to offer PHRs to their patients in the coming years, Dr. Simonian acknowledged certain obstacles to their widespread use, including the fact that not all patients and their families have ready access to the Internet. Then there's the challenge of meeting the needs of patients who do not

speak English. "There's no interpreter

built into the PHR," he said.

THE MARK M. SHORING

Dr. Mark M. Simonian shows an example of an electronic personal health record.

Other concerns include compliance with the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act and the potential for patients to alter the information the physician enters into the PHR. "If you can't trust what's in the record, how valuable is it?" he asked.

Dr. Simonian said he had no conflicts of interest to disclose.

CLASSIFIEDS

www.pediatricnews.com

PROFESSIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

One full-time and two part-time Pediatricians to join an all BC/BE multi-specialty group practice serving the Orlando, FL area. Call required via phone every 14 days. Rewarding salary and benefits program. Full-time position located in Lee Vista. Part-time positions located in Clermont and southeast Orlando (Waterford Lakes) areas. Send CV in confidence to:

Physician Associates
Human Resources • 550 E SR 434 • Longwood, FL 32750
Fax: (407) 262-5797

www.paof.com

EOE

Farmington, New Mexico

Join 7 Pediatricians and 1 CPNP in Farmington, New Mexico San Juan Regional Medical Center is recruiting for a Hospital-employed position, 1 in 6 Call, Excellent Benefits, Salary & Production Bonus, and Retirement Plan. Enjoy World-Class Golf, Skiing, & Trout Fishing! Contact Terry Smith at 888-282-6591, Fax: 505-609-6681, tsmith@sjrmc.net www.sanjuanregional.com

PRACTICE FOR SALE

FOR SALE

Successful Pediatric Practice located in mid-west Florida with over 2500 active patients and dedicated staff is motivated to sell. Price \$375,000, contact J. Gibson @ 727-725-7090.

Disclaimer

PEDIATRIC NEWS assumes the statements made in classified advertisements are accurate, but cannot investigate the statements and assumes no responsibility or liability concerning their content. The Publisher reserves the right to decline, withdraw, or edit advertisements. Every effort will be made to avoid mistakes, but responsibility cannot be accepted for clerical or printer errors.

CONTINUING EDUCATION

The Osler Institute 82nd to 84th

Pediatric Board Reviews

approved for AMA/PRA category 1 credit

6-day seminar with lecture-note syllabus

- Lectures with questions and answers
- Mock written exams & picture quizzes

June 28-July 3, 2009 – Chicago August 16-21 – Philadelphia

September 20-25 – Dallas

New - Best of Pediatrics Audio

Call Today: (800) 356-7537

www.osler.org

B964

Have questions on classifieds?
Call Andrea LaMonica (914) 381-0569 for more information.